#### **RETURN BIDS TO :**

#### RETOURNER LES SOUMISSIONS À:

Employment Social Development Canada (ESDC) Mail and Distribution Services: E-mail: nc-solicitations-gd@hrsdc-rhdcc.gc.ca

(Note to Offerors: ensure e-mails do not exceed 13MB to avoid problems with transmission)

#### Request for Standing Offer (RFSO) Demande D'offres à Commandes (DOC)

#### Proposal To: Employment Social Development Canada (ESDC)

We hereby offer to sell to Her Majesty the Queen in right of Canada, in accordance with the terms and conditions set out herein, referred to herein or attached hereto, the goods, services, and construction listed herein and on any attached sheets at the price(s) set out thereof.

#### Proposition aux: Emploi et Développement Social Canada (EDSC)

Nous offrons par la présente de vendre à Sa Majesté la Reine du chef du Canada, aux conditions énoncées ou incluses par référence dans la présente et aux annexes ci-jointes, les biens, services et construction énumérés ici sur toute feuille ci-annexées, au(x) prix indiqué(s).

Vendor/Firm Name and address Raison sociale et adresse du fournisseur/de l'entrepreneur

Issuing Office – Bureau de distribution Employment Social Development Canada (ESDC), Contracting and Procurement 140 Promenade du Portage Gatineau, Quebec K1A OJ9

THIS DOCUMENT CONTAINS A SECURITY REQUIREMENT

Title – Sujet	
English Virtual Language Training	for Central Region
Solicitation No. – N° de l'invitation	Date
100022990/Central/B	2023-01-27
Client Reference No. – N° référence du	client

GETS Reference No. – N° de reference de SEAG

File No. – N° de dossierCCC No. / N° CCC - FMS No. / N° VME100022990/Central/B

Solicitation Closes – L'invitation prend fin at – à 14:00 PM on – le 2023-02-28	Time Zone Fuseau horaire Heure Normal de L'EST (HNE) Eastern Standard Time (EST)
F.O.B F.A. <u>B.</u>	
Plant-Usine: 🛛 Destination: 🗌 Other-Autre: 🗆	
Address Inquiries to : - Adresser toutes questions à:	Buyer Id – Id de l'acheteur
nc-solicitations-gd@hrsdc-rhdcc.gc.ca	ESDC
Telephone No. – N° de téléphone :	FAX No. – N° de FAX
Destination – of Goods, Services, and Construction: Destination – des biens, services et construction : See Herein	

Delivery required - Livraison exigée See Herein	
Vendor/firm Name and address	
Raison sociale et adresse du fourniss	seur/de l'entrepreneur
Facsimile No. – N° de télécopieur	
Telephone No. – N° de téléphone	
Name and title of person authoriz (type or print)-	ed to sign on behalf of Vendor/firm
Nom et titre de la personne autorisée l'entrepreneur (taper ou écrire en cara	
rentrepreneur (taper ou echre en cara	acteres a imprimene)
Signature	Date

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

PART 1	- GENERAL INFORMATION	4
1.1	INTRODUCTION	4
1.2	SUMMARY	
1.3	SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	5
1.4	Debriefings	5
PART 2	- OFFEROR INSTRUCTIONS	6
2.1	STANDARD INSTRUCTIONS, CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS	6
2.2	SUBMISSION OF OFFERS	
2.3	FORMER PUBLIC SERVANT	
2.4	ENQUIRIES - REQUEST FOR STANDING OFFERS	7
2.5	Applicable Laws	8
2.6	BID CHALLENGE AND RECOURSE MECHANISMS	8
PART 3	- OFFER PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	9
3.1	OFFER PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	9
PART 4	- EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION	10
4.2	BASIS OF SELECTION	11
4.2.1	BASIS OF SELECTION – LOWEST PRICE PER POINT	
	- CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	
5.1	CERTIFICATIONS REQUIRED WITH THE OFFER	
5.2	CERTIFICATIONS PRECEDENT TO THE ISSUANCE OF A STANDING OFFER AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	
PART 6	- SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	25
6.1	SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	25
	SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	
PART 7		26
PART 7 A. STA	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26
PART 7 A. STA 7.1	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	<b>26</b> <b>26</b> 
PART 7 A. STA	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	<b>26</b> 26 26 26 26 26 28
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 26 28 28 29
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 26 28 28 29 29 29
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 20 
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	<b>26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 30 30</b>
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	<b>26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 30 30</b>
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	<b>26 26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 30 30 30</b>
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 30
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 B. RES	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 31
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 B. RES 7.1	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 30 31 31 31
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 <b>B. RES</b> 7.1 7.2	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 30 31 31 31
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 <b>B. RES</b> 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.4 7.5	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 30 31 31 31 31 31
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 <b>B. RES</b> 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.4 7.5 7.6	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 30 31 31 31 31 31 31 31
PART 7 A. STA 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 <b>B. RES</b> 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.4 7.5	- STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	26 26 26 26 28 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 30 30 30 30 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 32 32

ANNEX "A"	34
STATEMENT OF WORK	34
APPENDIX TO ANNEX "A" STATEMENT OF WORK	34
ANNEX "B"	34
BASIS OF PAYMENT	35
ANNEX "C"	39
SECURITY REQUIREMENT CHECK LIST (SRCL)	39

## PART 1 - GENERAL INFORMATION

#### 1.1 Introduction

The Request for Standing Offers (RFSO) is divided into seven parts plus attachments and annexes, as follows:

- Part 1 General Information: provides a general description of the requirement;
- Part 2 Offeror Instructions: provides the instructions applicable to the clauses and conditions of the RFSO;
- Part 3 Offer Preparation Instructions: provides offerors with instructions on how to prepare their offer to address the evaluation criteria specified;
- Part 4 Evaluation Procedures and Basis of Selection: indicates how the evaluation will be conducted, the evaluation criteria which must be addressed in the offer, and the basis of selection;
- Part 5 Certifications and Additional Information: includes the certifications and additional information to be provided;
- Part 6 Security, includes specific requirements that must be addressed by offerors; and
- Part 7 7A, Standing Offer, and 7B, Resulting Contract Clauses:

7A, includes the Standing Offer containing the offer from the Offeror and the applicable clauses and conditions;

7B, includes the clauses and conditions which will apply to any contract resulting from a call-up made pursuant to the Standing Offer.

The Annexes include the Statement of Work, the Basis of Payment and the Security Requirement Check List (SRCL).

#### 1.2 Summary

#### 1.2.1 Objectives

Canada intends to issue a Regional Individual Standing Offer (RISO) for its English virtual language training in the following streams:

- 1. Full-Time training (Group and Individual)
- 2. Part-Time Training (Group and Individual)
- 3. Learner Assessment
- 4. Tutoring for Preparation to the Second Language Evaluation Tests
- 5. Group Conversation

The virtual language training will take place during business hours for employees residing in the following regions: Central (Quebec, Ontario Manitoba and the National Capital Region)

Training will be provided on request through a Call-up made pursuant to the Standing Offer (Part 7)

#### 1.2.2 Duration of the Standing Offer and its options

The initial Standing Offer will have duration of two (2) years. ESDC reserves the right to exercise three (3) irrevocable options to extend the period by one year each

Page 4 of - de 42

## 1.2.3 Maximum Number of Standing Offers

The offerors must be able to provide services in all applicable work streams identified in Annex A.

Maximum Number of Standing Offers to be issued: 2

**1.2.4** The Request for Standing Offers (RFSO) is to establish Regional Individual Standing Offer (RISO) for the requirement detailed in the RFSO, to the Identified Users across Canada, excluding locations within Yukon, Northwest Territories, Nunavut, Quebec, and Labrador that are subject to Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs). Any requirement for deliveries to locations within CLCAs areas within Yukon, Northwest Territories, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador will have to be treated as a separate procurement, outside of the resulting standing offers. "

## 1.3 Security Requirements

There are security requirements associated with the requirement. For additional information, see Part 6 - Security and Part 7 - Standing Offer and Resulting Contract Clauses. For more information on personnel and organization security screening or security clauses, offerors should refer to the <u>Contract Security</u> <u>Program</u> of Public Works and Government Services Can*ada* (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html) website.

#### 1.4 Debriefings

Offerors may request a debriefing on the results of the request for standing offers process. Offerors should make the request to the Standing Offer Authority within 15 working days of receipt of the results of the request for standing offers process. The debriefing may be in writing or by telephone.

## PART 2 - OFFEROR INSTRUCTIONS

# 2.1 Standard Instructions, Clauses and Conditions

All instructions, clauses and conditions identified in the Request for Standing Offers (RFSO) by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

Offerors who submit an offer agree to be bound by the instructions, clauses and conditions of the RFSO and accept the clauses and conditions of the Standing Offer and resulting contract(s).

The <u>2006 (</u>2022-03-29) Standard Instructions - Request for Standing Offers - Goods or Services - Competitive Requirements, are incorporated by reference into and form part of the RFSO.

Subsection 5.4 of <u>2006</u>, Standard Instructions - Request for Standing Offers - Goods or Services - Competitive Requirements, is amended as follows:

Delete: 60 days Insert: 120 days

#### 2.2 Submission of Offers

Offers must be received only to ESDC by the date, time and e-mail address indicated on page 1 of the RFSO

## 2.3 Former Public Servant

Contracts awarded to former public servants (FPS) in receipt of a pension or of a lump sum payment must bear the closest public scrutiny, and reflect fairness in the spending of public funds. In order to comply with Treasury Board policies and directives on contracts awarded to FPS, offerors must provide the information required below before the issuance of a standing offer. If the answer to the questions and, as applicable the information required have not been received by the time the evaluation of offers is completed, Canada will inform the Offeror of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to comply with Canada's request and meet the requirement within the prescribed time frame will render the offer non-responsive.

#### Definitions

For the purposes of this clause,

"former public servant" is any former member of a department as defined in the <u>Financial Administration</u> <u>Act</u> R.S., 1985, c. F-11, a former member of the Canadian Armed Forces or a former member of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police. A former public servant may be:

- a. an individual;
- b. an individual who has incorporated;
- c. a partnership made of former public servants; or
- d. a sole proprietorship or entity where the affected individual has a controlling or major interest in the entity.

e.

"lump sum payment period" means the period measured in weeks of salary, for which payment has been made to facilitate the transition to retirement or to other employment as a result of the implementation of various programs to reduce the size of the Public Service. The lump sum payment period does not include the period of severance pay, which is measured in a like manner.

"pension" means a pension or annual allowance paid under the <u>Public Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA), R.S., 1985, c. P-36, and any increases paid pursuant to the <u>Supplementary Retirement Benefits</u> <u>Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. S-24 as it affects the PSSA. It does not include pensions payable pursuant to the <u>Canadian Forces Superannuation Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. C-17, the <u>Defence Services Pension Continuation</u> <u>Act</u>, 1970, c. D-3, the <u>Royal Canadian Mounted Police Pension Continuation Act</u>, 1970, c. R-10, and the <u>Royal Canadian Mounted Police Superannuation Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. R-11, the <u>Members of Parliament</u> <u>Retiring Allowances Act</u>, R.S. 1985, c. M-5, and that portion of pension payable to the <u>Canada Pension</u> <u>Plan Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. C-8.

#### Former Public Servant in Receipt of a Pension

As per the above definitions, is the Offeror a FPS in receipt of a pension? YES () NO ()

If so, the Offeror must provide the following information, for all FPS in receipt of a pension, as applicable:

- a. name of former public servant;
- b. date of termination of employment or retirement from the Public Service.

By providing this information, Offerors agree that the successful Offeror's status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a pension, will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports in accordance with <u>Contracting Policy Notice: 2019-01</u> and the <u>Guidelines on the Proactive Disclosure of Contracts</u>.

#### Work Force Adjustment Directive

Is the Offeror a FPS who received a lump sum payment pursuant to the terms of the Work Force Adjustment Directive? **YES**() **NO**()

If so, the Offeror must provide the following information:

- a. name of former public servant;
- b. conditions of the lump sum payment incentive;
- c. date of termination of employment;
- d. amount of lump sum payment;
- e. rate of pay on which lump sum payment is based;
- f. period of lump sum payment including start date, end date and number of weeks;
- g. number and amount (professional fees) of other contracts subject to the restrictions of a work force adjustment program.

#### 2.4 Enquiries - Request for Standing Offers

All enquiries must be submitted in writing to the nc-solicitations-gd@hrsdc-rhdcc.gc.ca no later than 10 calendar days before the Request for Standing Offers (RFSO) closing date. Enquiries received after that time may not be answered.

Offerors should reference as accurately as possible the numbered item of the RFSO to which the enquiry relates. Care should be taken by offerors to explain each question in sufficient detail in order to enable Canada to provide an accurate answer. Technical enquiries that are of a proprietary nature must be clearly marked "proprietary" at each relevant item. Items identified as "proprietary" will be treated as such except where Canada determines that the enquiry is not of a proprietary nature. Canada may edit the question(s) or may request that offerors do so, so that the proprietary nature of the question(s) is eliminated, and the enquiry can be answered to all offerors. Enquiries not submitted in a form that can be distributed to all offerors may not be answered by Canada.

#### 2.5 Applicable Laws

The Standing Offer and any contract resulting from the Standing Offer must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario.

Offerors may, at their discretion, substitute the applicable laws of a Canadian province or territory of their choice without affecting the validity of their offer, by deleting the name of the Canadian province or territory specified and inserting the name of the Canadian province or territory of their choice. If no change is made, it acknowledges that the applicable laws specified are acceptable to the offerors.

#### 2.6 Bid Challenge and Recourse Mechanisms

- (a) Several mechanisms are available to potential offerors to challenge aspects of the procurement process up to and including contract award.
- (b) Canada encourages offerors to first bring their concerns to the attention of the Contracting Authority. Canada's <u>Buy and Sell</u> website, under the heading "<u>Bid Challenge and Recourse Mechanisms</u>" contains information on potential complaint bodies such as:
  - Office of the Procurement Ombudsman (OPO)
  - Canadian International Trade Tribunal (CITT)
- (c) Offerors should note that there are **strict deadlines** for filing complaints, and the time periods vary depending on the complaint body in question. Offerors should therefore act quickly when they want to challenge any aspect of the procurement process.

# **PART 3 - OFFER PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS**

## 3.1 Offer Preparation Instructions

Due to the nature of the RFSO, offers transmitted by epost Connect service and by facsimile will not be accepted.

Canada requests that offerors provide their offer in separately bound sections as follows:

Section I: Technical Offer (1 soft copy) Section II: Financial Offer (1 soft copy) Section III: Certifications (1 soft copy) Section IV: Additional Information (1 soft copy)

Prices must appear in the financial offer only. No prices must be indicated in any other section of the offer.

Canada requests that offerors follow the format instructions described below in the preparation of their offer:

- (a) use 8.5 x 11 inch (216 mm x 279 mm) size;
- (b) use a numbering system that corresponds to the RFSO.

## Section I: Technical Offer

In their technical offer, offerors should explain and demonstrate how they propose to meet the requirements and how they will carry out the Work.

## Section II: Financial Offer

Offerors must submit their financial offer in accordance with the Annex B, Basis of Payment.

## Section III: Certifications

Offerors must submit the certifications and additional information required under Part 5.

## Section IV: Additional Information

## 3.1.2 Offeror's Proposed Sites or Premises Requiring Safeguarding Measures

- **3.1.2.1** As indicated in Part 6 under Security Requirements, the Offeror must provide the names and security numbers for all individuals who will require access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites.
- **3.1.2.2** The Company Security Officer must ensure through the <u>Contract Security Program</u> that the Offeror and proposed individual(s) hold a valid security clearance at the required level, as indicated in Part 6 Security, Financial and Other Requirements.

# PART 4 - EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION

#### 4.1 Evaluation Procedures

- (a) Offers will be assessed in accordance with the entire requirement of the Request for Standing Offers including the technical and financial evaluation criteria.
- (b) An evaluation team composed of representatives of Canada will evaluate the offers.

#### 4.1.1 Technical Evaluation

#### 4.1.1.1 Mandatory Technical Criteria

The Mandatory Technical Criteria are described in Attachment 4.1.

#### 4.1.1.2 Point Rated Technical Criteria

Point Rated Technical Criteria are described in Attachment 4.2.

#### 4.1.1.3 Mandatory Financial Criteria

#### (i) Median Rate Evaluation Method

The following financial calculation method will be used if three or more offers have met all mandatory technical and obtain the required minimum points for the technical evaluation criteria which are subject to point rating.

**Financial calculation:** For each Work Stream, Canada will calculate the Total Evaluated Price as the sum of all periods, made by the Offeror. Canada will then calculate a price range, using the median function in Microsoft Excel based on the Total Evaluated Price of the Work Stream. The median is the middle value in a series of rates. If the set contains an even number of rates, the median function calculates the average of the two rates in the middle.

#### (ii) Determining the median band limits:

The band limits will be calculated as: The lower band will be the range that encompasses the median rate to a value of minus twenty percent (-20%) of the median. For each Work Stream, where an Offeror's Total evaluated price is lower than the established median band limit of that work stream, the bid will be declared non-responsive.

#### Example:

Name of Offeror	Total Evaluated Price (Work stream 1)
A	\$900
В	\$920
С	\$695
D	\$700
E	\$400
F	\$500
G	\$550
Median	\$666
Total Evaluated Price Range	
Median (-20%)	\$533

In this example, the Offerors submitting a total evaluated price of \$400 and \$500 **will be declared non-responsive.** 

#### 4.1.2 Financial Evaluation

#### 4.1.2.1 Calculation of total Offer Price

For bid evaluation and Contractor selection purposes only, the sum of each work stream will constitute the total offer price and will be conducted using the Annex B – Basis of Payment completed by the Offeror.

4.1.2.2 SACC Manual Clause M0220T (2016-01-28), Evaluation of Price - Offer

#### 4.2 Basis of Selection

#### 4.2.1 Basis of Selection – Lowest price per Point

- 1. To be declared responsive, an offer must:
  - a. comply with all the requirements of the Request for Standing Offers;
  - b. meet all mandatory technical and financial evaluation criteria; and
  - c. obtain the required minimum points for the technical evaluation criteria which are subject to point rating.
- 2. Offers not meeting (a) or (b) or (c) will be declared non-responsive. Neither the responsive offer that receives the highest number of points nor the one that proposed the lowest price will necessarily be accepted. The responsive offer with the lowest evaluated price per point will be recommended for issuance of a standing offer.

# ATTACHEMENT 4.1 MANDATORY CRITERIA

## 1. Mandatory corporate criteria

# 1.1 Experience of the Offeror

ltem No.	Description(s)	Page No. / Paragraph No.	Compliant / non- compliant
	Teaching experience with adults		
	The Offeror must have two (2) years experience in teaching adults in English at levels A, B and C of the Treasury Board Secretariat Qualification Standards in relation to Official languages.		
	To demonstrate this experience, the Offeror must provide the following:		
MC1	<ul> <li>Name of client organization;</li> <li>Project scope (including the description on how the program relates to the Qualification Standards in Relation to Official Languages);</li> <li>Dates from to month/year;</li> <li>Description of the roles and responsibilities of the offeror and its resources in the project.</li> </ul>		
	In situations in which the offeror has worked at the same time on more than one project, the duration of any overlapping time period will be counted only once toward any requirements that relate to the offeror length of experience.		
	Teaching experience (online, virtual, remote)		
	The Offeror must have one (1) year of adult teaching experience (online, virtual, remote) in English.		
	To demonstrate this experience, the Offeror must provide the following:		
MC2	<ul> <li>Name and description of client organization;</li> <li>Project scope, purpose;</li> <li>Dates from to month/year;</li> <li>Description of the roles and responsibilities of the bidder and its resources in the project.</li> </ul>		
	In situations in which the offeror has worked at the same time on more than one project, the duration of any overlapping time period will be counted only once toward any requirements that relate to the offeror length of experience.		

	Experience in teaching groups.	
	The Offeror must have two (2) years of experience in teaching adult groups* in English language of work.	
	To demonstrate this experience, the Offeror must provide the following:	
MC3	<ul> <li>Name and description of client organization;</li> <li>Project scope, purpose;</li> <li>Dates from to month/year;</li> <li>Description of the roles and responsibilities of the bidder and its resources in the project.</li> <li>* Group size is two (2) to six (6) learners</li> </ul>	
	In situations in which the offeror has worked at the same time on more than one project, the duration of any overlapping time period will be counted only once toward any requirements that relate to the offeror length of experience.	
	Experience in preparation for the Second Language Evaluation (SLE)	
	The Offeror must have two (2) years of experience in teaching preparation in English for the Public Service Commission of Canada Second Language Evaluation (SLE).	
	To demonstrate this experience, the Offeror must provide the following:	
MC4	<ul> <li>Name and description of client organization;</li> <li>Project scope, purpose;</li> <li>Dates from to month/year;</li> <li>Description of the roles and responsibilities of the bidder and its resources in the project.</li> </ul>	
	In situations in which the offeror has worked at the same time on more than one project, the duration of any overlapping time period will be counted only once toward any requirements that relate to the offeror length of experience.	
	Accessibility	
	The Offeror's bid must include written confirmation that the offeror:	
MC5	1. has reviewed the requirements described in Section 12 – Accessibility.	
	AND either:	
	2. the proposed solution already fully conforms with the	

accessibility requirements	
OR	
3. the proposed solution will be brought to full conformance within 24 months of a standing offer award, and that the Offeror is solely responsible for any upgrades or other work required to achieve this.	

# 1.2 Language training approach and method

ltem No.	Description(s)	Page No. / Paragraph No.	Compliant / non- compliant
	<ul> <li>The Offeror must provide an approach and methodology for the delivery of the training services described in the statement of work that includes, at a minimum:</li> <li><b>1. Client management</b> <ol> <li>1.1. Methods for providing services according to the needs of the</li> </ol> </li> </ul>		
	organization and the learners; 1.2. Response time to requests and issues; 1.3. Method for managing deliverables (invoice, reports, etc.). 2. Learner management 2.1. Ways to manage learning (progress) difficulties; 2.2. Learner motivation strategy; 2.3. Description of additional material used to consolidate learning; 2.4. Approach to providing specialized teaching;		
MC6	<ul> <li>2.5. Typical facilitation of group sessions.</li> <li>3. Course material <ul> <li>3.1. Method to ensure that learning activities refer to the English as a second language program Curriculum(s);</li> <li>3.2. The frequency of updates to the activities;</li> <li>3.3. Method to ensure quality and diversity of activities;</li> <li>3.4. Approach to managing the logical progression of activities;</li> <li>3.5. Approach so that the course material touches all aspects of the language including phonetics.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>4. Learner assessment tools <ul> <li>4.1. Learner interview process;</li> <li>4.2. Description of the content of the tests administered to learners;</li> <li>4.3. Method for quality control of the assessments by evaluators;</li> <li>4.4. A method for assessing written comprehension and expression and the methodology used to place the learner in a starting point (step and/or objective) of the English as a second language Curriculum.</li> <li>4.5. Method for establishing the starting point (step and/or objective) in the English as a second language Curriculum.</li> <li>4.5. Method for the training according to the needs of the learner.</li> <li>This methodology should take into account the interview,</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

written tests, and other factors to consider when recommending the starting point (step and/or goal).	
4.6. Methodology for assessing learner progress in training according to the Treasury Board Secretariat's Official Curriculum and Qualification Standards in Relation to Official Languages: https://www.canada.ca/en/treasury-board-	
secretariat/services/staffing/qualification- standards/relation-official-languages.html	
Providing a list of methods without explanation is not considered a demonstration of this criteria.	

# 1.3 Resource management approach and method

ltem No.	Description(s)	Page No. / Paragraph No.	Compliant / non- compliant
	The Offeror must provide an approach and methodology for managing the resources responsible for the delivery of the services described in the statement of work that includes at a minimum:		
	1. Language proficiency of resources		
	1.1. Verification of the first official language proficiency of the lead evaluators;		
	1.2. Verification of the language proficiency of pedagogical advisors (proficiency in the language of instruction and sufficient proficiency in the other official language);		
	1.3. Verification of the language proficiency of teaching resources (proficiency in the language of instruction and sufficient proficiency in the other official language);		
MC7	2. Resources management		
	2.1. Training and guidance of new employees (including mandatory training on the internal functioning of the school, the program, the tools and the platform used).		
	2.2. Ongoing professional development of teaching resources (e.g., handling mistakes, phonetics, language functions, information sessions on current second language evaluations, sharing of best practices, group facilitation, etc.)		
	2.3. Quality control and monitoring mechanisms to ensure the quality of training services provided.		
	2.4. Complaint management and problem resolution. (E.g., problematic teaching resources, technical problems,		

conflicts between learners, difficult learners, etc.)	
Providing a list of methods without explanation is not considered a demonstration of this criteria.	

## 2. Mandatory criteria – Resources

All resources offered by the supplier must have the education and experience described in the following grids:

## 2.1 Lead Evaluator

No. Item	Description(s)	No. de page / No. de paragraphe	Conforme / non- conforme
MC8	The Offeror must provide the names, resumes and copies of degrees of: 1 Lead Evaluator		
MC8a	<b>Resource supervision</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource has a minimum of 1,200 hours of experience supervising at least five (5) teaching resources at the same time within the past six (6) years.		
MC8b	<b>Hours of teaching experience</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource has a minimum of 3,600 hours of experience in teaching English as a second language to adults. * The specialization must be in the language taught by the resource within the past 10 years.		
MC8c	<b>Learner Assessments</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource has completed a minimum of 50 second language proficiency and skills assessments for English as a second language training within the past five (5) years.		
MC8d	<b>Education</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource has one (1) of the following two (2) options:		
MC8d- 1	<ul> <li>A bachelor's degree listed in Appendix 7 of Annex A from a recognized Canadian university. An equivalent degree recognized by an accredited institution would be accepted. If the bachelor's degree is not listed in this</li> </ul>		

	appendix, it is the responsibility of the provider to demonstrate the link to second language instruction. In the case of a foreign degree, only a comparative evaluation from an <u>accredited institution</u> will be accepted.
MC8d- 2	<ul> <li>A Bachelor's degree from a recognized Canadian university <u>and</u> a certificate listed in Appendix 7 of Annex A from a recognized Canadian institution. An equivalent degree recognized by an accredited institution would be accepted.</li> <li>If the certificate is not listed in this appendix, it is the responsibility</li> </ul>
	of the provider to demonstrate the link to second language instruction.

# 2.2 Pedagogical advisor

No. Item	Description(s)	No. de page / No. de paragraphe	Conforme / non- conforme
MC9	The Offeror must provide the names, resumes and copies of degrees of: 1 Pedagogical advisor		
MC9a	<b>Resource supervision</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource a minimum of 1,200 hours of experience supervising at least five (5) teaching resources at the same time within the past six (6) years.		
MC9b	Hours of teaching experience The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource a minimum of 3,600 hours of experience in teaching English as a second language to adults. * The specialization must be in the language taught by the resource within the past 10 years.		
MC9c	<b>Education</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that the proposed resource has one (1) of the following two (2) options:		
MC9c- 1	<ul> <li>A bachelor's degree listed in Appendix 7 of Annex A from a recognized Canadian university. An equivalent degree recognized by an accredited institution would be</li> </ul>		

	accepted. If the bachelor's degree is not listed in this appendix, it is the responsibility of the provider to demonstrate the link to second language instruction. * In the case of a foreign degree, only a comparative evaluation from an <u>accredited institution</u> will be accepted.
MC9c-	<ul> <li>A Bachelor's degree from a recognized Canadian university <u>and</u> a certificate listed in Appendix 7 of Annex A from a recognized Canadian institution. An equivalent degree recognized by an accredited institution would be accepted.</li> </ul>
2	If the certificate is not listed in this appendix, it is the responsibility of the provider to demonstrate the link to second language instruction.

# 2.3 Teaching resources

No. Item	Description(s)	No. de page / No. de paragraphe	Conforme / non- conforme
MC10	The Offeror must provide the names, resumes and copies of degrees of: 4 Teaching resources		
MC10a	Hours of teaching experience The Offeror must demonstrate that each proposed resource has a minimum of 600 hours of experience in teaching English as a second language to adults. * The specialization must be in the language to be taught within the past six (6) years.		
MC10b	<b>Education</b> The Offeror must demonstrate that each proposed resource has one (1) of the following two (2) options:		
MC10b- 1	<ul> <li>A bachelor's degree listed in Appendix 7 of Annex A from a recognized Canadian university. An equivalent degree recognized by an accredited institution would be accepted. If the bachelor's degree is not listed in this appendix, it is the responsibility of the provider to demonstrate the link to second language instruction.</li> <li>* In the case of a foreign degree, only a comparative evaluation from an accredited institution will be accepted.</li> </ul>		
MC10b- 2	<ul> <li>A Bachelor's degree from a recognized Canadian university <u>and</u> a certificate listed in Appendix 7 of Annex</li> </ul>		

A from a recognized Canadian institution. An equivalent degree recognized by an accredited institution would be accepted.	
If the certificate is not listed in this appendix, it is the responsibility of the provider to demonstrate the link to second language instruction.	

## ATTACHEMENT 4.2 POINT RATED CRITERIA

For point-rated criteria, it is the responsibility of the offeror to provide relevant and concrete example(s) demonstrating how each item is met.

#### 1. Point-rated criteria – corporate

#### **1.1 Experience of the Offeror**

No.	Point-rated assessment criteria	Evaluation scale
PR1	<ul> <li>Teaching experience with adults</li> <li>In addition to MC1, the Offeror should demonstrate experience teaching adults in English at levels A, B and C of the Treasury Board Secretariat <u>Qualification Standards in</u> relation to Official languages</li> <li>To demonstrate this experience, the Offeror must provide the following: <ul> <li>Name client organization;</li> <li>Project scope (including the description on how the program relates to the Qualification Standards in Relation to Official Languages);</li> <li>Dates from to month/year;</li> <li>Description of the roles and responsibilities of the offeror and its resources in the project.</li> </ul> </li> <li>In situations in which the offeror has worked at the same time on more than one project, the duration of any overlapping time period will be counted only once toward any requirements that relate to the offeror length of experience.</li> </ul>	Four (4) points per year of experience, in addition to the mandatory minimum of two (2) years of experience, to a maximum of 20 points
PR2	<ul> <li>Teaching experience (online, virtual, remote)</li> <li>In addition to MC2, the offeror should demonstrate experience of teaching experience (online, virtual, remote) with adults in English, language of work.</li> <li>To demonstrate this experience, the Offeror must provide the following: <ul> <li>Name of client organization;</li> <li>Project scope;</li> <li>Dates from to month/year;</li> <li>Description of the roles and responsibilities of the offeror and its resources in the project.</li> </ul> </li> <li>In situations in which the offeror has worked at the same time</li> </ul>	Four (4) points per year of experience, in addition to the mandatory minimum of one (1) year of experience, to a maximum of 20 points

on more than one project, the duration of any overlapping time period will be counted only once toward any requirements that relate to the offeror length of experience.

## 2. Point-rated criteria – Resources

## 2.1 Experience of the lead evaluator

No.	Point-rated assessment criteria	Evaluation scale		
PR3	Hours of teaching experience In addition to MC8b, the Offeror should demonstrate that the proposed resource has experience in teaching English as a second language to adults.	3,601 hours to 4,600 = 5 points 4,601 hours to 5,600 = 10 points 5,601 hours to 6,600 = 15 points 6,601 hours to 7,600 = 20 points 7,601 hours to 8,600 = 25 points		
Maxii	num possible number of points: 25			
PR4	Training assessments The Offeror should demonstrate that the proposed resource has completed second language proficiency and skills assessments, for full-time training, for English as a second language within the past five (5) years. The Offeror must clearly indicate assessments for full-time training.	50 + assessments for full-time training = 15 points 25 to 49 assessments for full-time training = 10 points 0 to 24 assessments for full-time training = 5 points		
Maxii	Maximum possible number of points: 15			

# 2.2 Experience of the pedagogical advisor

No.	Point-rated assessment criteria	Evaluation scale
-----	---------------------------------	------------------

PR5	Hours of teaching experience In addition to MC9b, the Offeror should demonstrate that the proposed resource has experience in teaching English as a second language to adults.	3,601 hours to 4,600 = 5 points 4,601 hours to 5,600 = 10 points 5,601 hours to 6,600 = 15 points 6,601 hours to 7,600 = 20 points 7,601 hours to 8,600 = 25 points			
Maximum possible number of points: 25					

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

# 2.3 Experience of the teaching resource

No.	Point-rated assessment criteria	Evaluation scale				
PR6	Hours of teaching experience In addition to MC10a, the Offeror should demonstrate that each proposed resource has experience in teaching English as a second language to adults.	601 hours to 1,000 = 5 points 1,001 hours to 1,400 = 10 points 1,401 hours to 1,800 = 15 points 1,801 hours to 2,200 = 20 points 2,201 hours to 2,600 = 25 points				
	num points required for PR6: 25 mum possible number of points: 100					
Maxi	Maximum number of points from PR1 to PR6: 205					

## PART 5 - CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Offerors must provide the required certifications and additional information to be issued a standing offer.

The certifications provided by offerors to Canada are subject to verification by Canada at all times. Unless specified otherwise, Canada will declare an offer non-responsive, will have the right to set-aside a standing offer, or will declare a contractor in default if any certification made by the Offeror is found to be untrue whether made knowingly or unknowingly during the offer evaluation period, during the Standing Offer period, or during the contract period.

The Standing Offer Authority will have the right to ask for additional information to verify the Offeror's certifications. Failure to comply and to cooperate with any request or requirement imposed by the Standing Offer Authority will render the offer non-responsive, result in the setting aside of the Standing Offer or constitute a default under the Contract.

#### 5.1 Certifications Required with the Offer

Offerors must submit the following duly completed certifications as part of their offer.

#### 5.1.1 Integrity Provisions - Declaration of Convicted Offences

In accordance with the Integrity Provisions of the Standard Instructions, all offerors must provide with their offer, **if applicable**, the declaration form available on the <u>Forms for the Integrity Regime</u> website (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/declaration-eng.html), to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

#### 5.2 Certifications Precedent to the Issuance of a Standing Offer and Additional Information

The certifications and additional information listed below should be submitted with the offer, but may be submitted afterwards. If any of these required certifications or additional information is not completed and submitted as requested, the Standing Offer Authority will inform the Offeror of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to provide the certifications or the additional information listed below within the time frame provided will render the offer non-responsive.

## 5.2.1 Integrity Provisions – Required Documentation

In accordance with the section titled Information to be provided when bidding, contracting or entering into a real property agreement of the <u>Ineligibility and Suspension Policy</u> (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/politique-policy-eng.html), the Offeror must provide the required documentation, as applicable, to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

## 5.2.2 Federal Contractors Program for Employment Equity - Standing Offer Certification

By submitting an offer, the Offeror certifies that the Offeror, and any of the Offeror's members if the Offeror is a Joint Venture, is not named on the Federal Contractors Program (FCP) for employment equity "FCP Limited Eligibility to Bid" list) available at the bottom of the page of the Employment and Social Development Canada-Labour's website (https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/programs/employment-equity/federal-contractor-program.html#s4).

Canada will have the right to declare an offer non-responsive, or to set-aside a Standing Offer, if the Offeror, or any member of the Offeror if the Offeror is a Joint Venture, appears on the "FCP Limited Eligibility to Bid" list at the time of issuing of a Standing Offer or during the period of the Standing Offer.

## 5.2.3 Status and Availability of Resources

The Offeror certifies that, should it be issued a standing offer as a result of the Request for Standing Offer, every individual proposed in its offer will be available to perform the Work resulting from a callup against the Standing Offer as required by Canada's representatives and at the time specified in a call-up or agreed to with Canada's representatives. If for reasons beyond its control, the Offeror is unable to provide the services of an individual named in its offer, the Offeror may propose a substitute with similar qualifications and experience. The Offeror must advise the Standing Offer Authority of the reason for the substitution and provide the name, qualifications and experience of the proposed replacement. For the purposes of this clause, only the following reasons will be considered as beyond the control of the Offeror: death, sickness, maternity and parental leave, retirement, resignation, dismissal for cause or termination of an agreement for default.

If the Offeror has proposed any individual who is not an employee of the Offeror, the Offeror certifies that it has the permission from that individual to propose his/her services in relation to the Work to be performed and to submit his/her résumé to Canada. The Offeror must, upon request from the Standing Offer Authority, provide a written confirmation, signed by the individual, of the permission given to the Offeror and of his/her availability

## 5.2.4 Security Requirements – Required Documentation

In accordance with the requirements of the Contract Security Program of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html), the Offeror must provide a completed Contract Security Program <u>Application for Registration (AFR)</u> form to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

Offerors are reminded to obtain the required security clearance and, as applicable, security capabilities promptly. As indicated above, offerors who do not provide all the required information at bid closing will be given the opportunity to complete any missing information from the AFR form within a period set by the Contracting Authority. If that information is not provided within the timeframe established by the Contracting Authority (including any extension granted by the Contracting Authority in its discretion), or if Canada requires further information from the Offeror in connection with assessing the request for security clearance (i.e., information not required by the AFR form), the Offeror will be required to submit that information within the time period established by the Contracting Authority, which will not be less than 48 hours. If, at any time, the Offeror fails to provide the required information within the timeframe established by the Contracting Authority, its bid will be declared non-compliant.

## PART 6 – SECURITY REQUIREMENTS

## 6.1 Security Requirements

- 1. Before award of the Standing Offers, the following conditions must be met:
  - (a) the Offeror must hold a valid organization security clearance as indicated in Part 7A Standing Offer;
  - (b) the Offeror's proposed individuals requiring access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites must meet the security requirements as indicate in Part 7A - Standing Offer;
  - (c) the Offeror must provide the name and security clearance number of all individuals who will require access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites;
- 2. For additional information on security requirements, offerors should refer to the <u>Contract Security</u> <u>Program</u> of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/escsrc/introduction-eng.html) website.

# PART 7 - STANDING OFFER AND RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES

## A. STANDING OFFER

## 7.1 Offer

7.1.1 The Offeror offers to perform the Work in accordance with the Statement of Work at Annex "A".

#### 7.2 Security Requirements

**7.2.1** The following security requirements (SRCL and related clauses provided by the Contract Security Program) apply and form part of the Standing Offer.

# SECURITY REQUIREMENT FOR CANADIAN SUPPLIER: PWGSC FILE No. 100022990-CENTRAL-B

- 1. The Contractor/Offeror must, at all times during the performance of the Contract/Standing Offer, hold a valid Designated Organization Screening (DOS), issued by the Contract Security Program (CSP), Public Works and Government Services Canada (PWGSC).
- 2. The Contractor/Offeror personnel requiring access to PROTECTED information, assets or sensitive site(s) must EACH hold a valid RELIABILITY STATUS, granted or approved by the CSP, PWGSC.
- 3. The Contractor/Offeror MUST NOT remove any PROTECTED information or assets from the identified site(s), and the Contractor/Offeror must ensure that its personnel are made aware of and comply with this restriction.
- 4. Subcontracts which contain security requirements are NOT to be awarded without the prior written permission of the CSP, PWGSC.
- 5. The Contractor/Offeror must comply with the provisions of the:
- a) Security Requirements Check List and security guide (if applicable), attached at Annex C;
- b) Contract Security Manual (Latest Edition).

#### PLEASE NOTE:

The following table illustrates the security requirement level for the resources:

RESOURCE CATEGORY	SECURITY LEVEL
Pedagogical advisor	Reliability
Teacher Resources	None
Evaluator	Reliability

## 7.3 Standard Clauses and Conditions

All clauses and conditions identified in the Standing Offer and resulting contract(s) by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

# 7.3.1 General Conditions

<u>2005</u> (2022-01-28) General Conditions - Standing Offers - Goods or Services, apply to and form part of the Standing Offer.

## 7.3.2 Standing Offers Reporting

The Offeror must compile and maintain records on its provision of the services to Canada under contracts resulting from the Standing Offer. This data must include all purchases done by Canada.

The Offeror must provide this data in accordance with the reporting requirements detailed below. If some data is not available, the reason must be indicated in the report. If no goods or services is provided during a given period, the Offeror must provide a "nil" report.

The data must be submitted on a quarterly basis to the Standing Offer Authority.

The quarterly reporting periods are defined as follows:

- first quarter: April 1 to June 30
- second quarter: July 1 to September 30
- third quarter: October 1 to December 31
- fourth quarter: January 1 to March 31

The data must be submitted to the Standing Offer Authority no later than 10 calendar days after the end of the reporting period.

Each report must contain the following information for each validly issued call-up (as amended):

- the Call-up number and the Call-up Revision number(s), if applicable;
- a brief description of services for each call-up;
- the total estimated cost specified in the validly issued of each call-up, exclusive of Applicable Taxes;
- the start and completion date for each call-up; and
- the active status of each call-up (e.g., indicate whether work is in progress or if Canada has cancelled)

Each report must also contain the following cumulative information for all the validly issued call-up (as amended):

• the total amount, exclusive of Applicable Taxes, expended to date against all validly issued call-up..

## 7.4 Terms of Standing Offer

#### 7.4.1 Period of the Standing Offer

The period for making call-ups against the Standing Offer is from \_\_\_\_\_\_ to \_\_\_\_\_. (to be completed at time of award)

#### 7.4.2 Extension of Standing Offer

If the Standing Offer is authorized for use beyond the initial period, the Offeror offers to extend its offer for an additional three (3) one (1) year period, under the same conditions and at the rates or prices specified in the Standing Offer.

The Offeror will be advised of the decision to authorize the use of the Standing Offer for an extended period by the Standing Offer Authority 20 days before the expiry date of the Standing Offer. A revision to the Standing Offer will be issued by the Standing Offer Authority.

# 7.4.3 Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs)

The Standing Offer (SO) is for the delivery of the requirement detailed in the SO to the Identified Users across Canada, excluding locations within Yukon, Northwest Territories, Nunavut, Quebec, and Labrador that are subject to Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs). Any requirement for deliveries to locations within CLCAs areas within Yukon, Northwest Territories, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador will have to be treated as a separate procurement, outside of the standing offer.

## 7.4.4 Delivery Points

Delivery of the requirement will be made to delivery point(s) specified at Annex "A" of the Standing Offer.

## 7.5 Authorities

## 7.5.1 Standing Offer Authority

The Standing Offer Authority is: (to be provided at time of award)

Name:

E-mail address:

The Standing Offer Authority is responsible for the establishment of the Standing Offer, its administration and its revision, if applicable.

## 7.5.2 Technical Authority

The Technical Authority is: (to be provided at time of award)

Name: E-mail address:

The Technical Authority named above is the representative of the department or agency for whom the Work is being carried out under the Standing Offer and is responsible for all matters concerning the technical content of the Standing Offer. Technical matters may be discussed with the Technical Authority, however the Technical Authority has no authority to authorize changes to the scope of the Work. Changes to the scope of the Work can only be made through a standing offer amendment issued by the Standing offer Authority.

## 7.5.3 Contracting Authority

The Contracting Authority will be identified in the call-up against the Standing Offer.

Upon the making of a call-up, as Contracting Authority, he is responsible for any contractual issues relating to individual call-ups made against the Standing Offer by any Identified User.

## 7.5.4 Project Authority

The Project Authority will be identified in the call-up against the Standing Offer.

The Project Authority is the representative of the department or agency for whom the Work will be carried out pursuant to a call-up against the Standing Offer and is responsible for all the technical content of the Work under the resulting Contract.

## 7.5.5 Offeror's Representative

The Offeror's Representative is: (to be provided at time of award)

Name: E-mail address:

## 7.6 **Proactive Disclosure of Contracts with Former Public Servants**

By providing information on its status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a <u>Public</u> <u>Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA) pension, the Contractor has agreed that this information will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports, in accordance with <u>Contracting Policy Notice: 2019-01</u> of the Treasury Board Secretariat of Canada.

#### 7.7 Identified Users

The Identified User authorized to make call-ups against the Standing Offer is: The College@ESDC.

#### 7.8 Call-up Procedures

Allocation of work to the Offeror will be made in accordance with the following procedures, using the Call-up instrument specified in article 7.9 below. Call-ups for Work against this Standing Offer will be processed as follows:

a) Identified Users can issue call-ups in accordance with the Government Contract Regulations, paragraph 6(b)(i) (current value of \$40,000) directly to a qualified offeror.

This method will be used when the value of the total need is estimated at the limit mentioned or less than the limit mentioned in the Government Contract Regulations. If a call-up issued under this threshold must be amended to an amount above this threshold, the contracting authority must document his/her file accordingly, in accordance with the rules of the Government Contract Regulations.

(b) When the estimated value of the total need is over the limit the mentioned in the Government Contract Regulations, paragraph 6(b) (i), the call-ups will be allocated to Offerors on a proportional basis. The proportional basis will be managed by the Identified User and will be made according to the order mentioned in article **7.8.1** 

## 7.8.1 Proportional Basis

	Name of Offeror	Allocation (%)
1 <sup>st</sup> ranked		60%
2 <sup>nd</sup> ranked		40%

#### 7.9 Call-up Instrument

The Work will be authorized or confirmed by the Contracting Authority using the duly completed form PWGSC-TPSGC 942 Call-up Against a Standing Offer.

Call-ups must be for services included in the Standing Offer at the prices and in accordance with the terms and conditions specified in the Standing Offer.

## 7.10 Limitation of Call-ups

Individual call-ups against the Standing Offer must not exceed \$ 400,000 (Applicable Taxes included).

## 7.11 **Priority of Documents**

If there is a discrepancy between the wording of any documents that appear on the list, the wording of the document that first appears on the list has priority over the wording of any document that subsequently appears on the list.

- a) the call up against the Standing Offer, including any annexes;
- b) the articles of the Standing Offer;
- c) the general conditions 2005 (2022-01-28), General Conditions Standing Offers Goods or Services
- d) the general conditions <u>2010B</u> (2022-01-28), General Conditions Professional services (medium complexity)
- e) Annex A, Statement of Work, including any appendix;
- f) Annex B, Basis of Payment;
- g) Annex C, Security Requirements Check List;
- h) the Offeror's offer dated \_\_\_\_\_. (to be included at time of award).

## 7.12 Certifications and Additional Information

#### 7.12.1 Compliance

Unless specified otherwise, the continuous compliance with the certifications provided by the Offeror with its offer or precedent to issuance of the Standing Offer (SO), and the ongoing cooperation in providing additional information are conditions of issuance of the SO and failure to comply will constitute the Offeror in default. Certifications are subject to verification by Canada during the entire period of the SO and of any resulting contract that would continue beyond the period of the SO.

## 7.12.2 SACC Manual Clauses

## M3020C (2016-01-28) Status of Availability of Resources – Standing Offer

If for reasons beyond its control, the Offeror is unable to provide the services of an individual named in its offer, the Offeror may propose a substitute with similar qualifications and experience. The Offeror must advise the Standing Offer Authority of the reason for the substitution and provide the name, qualifications and experience of the proposed replacement. For the purposes of this clause, only the following reasons will be considered as beyond the control of the Offeror: death, sickness, maternity and parental leave, retirement, resignation, dismissal for cause or termination of an agreement for default.

If the Offeror is unable to provide a substitute with similar qualifications and experience, Canada may set aside the standing offer.

## 7.13 Applicable Laws

The Standing Offer and any contract resulting from the Standing Offer must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in \_\_\_\_\_\_ (to be included at time of award).

## 7.14 Competencies of Replacement Staff

Throughout the duration of the standing offer, the Offeror must provide replacement resource(s) - pedagogical advisor, teaching resource and the lead evaluator in accordance with the minimum qualifications set out in Annex A.

# B. RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES

The following clauses and conditions apply to and form part of any contract resulting from a call-up against the Standing Offer.

#### 7.1 Statement of Work

The Contractor must perform the Work described in the call-up against the Standing Offer.

## 7.2 Standard Clauses and Conditions

#### 7.2.1 General Conditions

<u>2010B</u> (2022-01-28), General Conditions - Professional Services (Medium Complexity) apply to and form part of the Contract.

#### 7.3 Term of Contract

#### 7.3.1 Period of the Contract

The work is to be performed in accordance within the period identified in the call-up against the Standing Offer.

#### 7.3.2 Delivery Date

Delivery must be completed in accordance with the call-up against the Standing Offer.

## 7.4 **Proactive Disclosure of Contracts with Former Public Servants**

By providing information on its status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a <u>Public</u> <u>Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA) pension, the Contractor has agreed that this information will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports, in accordance with <u>Contracting Policy Notice: 2019-01</u> of the Treasury Board Secretariat of Canada.

#### 7.5 Payment

## 7.5.1 Basis of Payment

The Contractor will be paid for its costs reasonably and properly incurred in the performance of the Work, in accordance with the Basis of payment in annex B.

## 7.5.2 Limitation of Expenditure

- 1. Canada's total liability to the Contractor under the Contract must not exceed total value of the call-up against the Standing Offer. Customs duties are included and Applicable Taxes are extra.
- 2. No increase in the total liability of Canada or in the price of the Work resulting from any design changes, modifications or interpretations of the Work, will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless these design changes, modifications or interpretations have been approved, in writing, by the Contracting Authority before their incorporation into the Work. The Contractor must not perform any work or provide any service that would result in Canada's total liability being exceeded before obtaining the written approval of the Contracting Authority. The Contractor must notify the Contracting Authority in writing as to the adequacy of this sum:
  - a. when it is 75% committed, or
  - b. four months before the contract expiry date, or
  - c. as soon as the Contractor considers that the contract funds provided are inadequate for the completion of the Work, whichever comes first.
- 3. If the notification is for inadequate contract funds, the Contractor must provide to the Contracting Authority a written estimate for the additional funds required. Provision of such information by the Contractor does not increase Canada's liability.

## 7.5.3 Method of Payment

H1008C (2008-05-12), Monthly Payment

#### 7.6 Invoicing Instructions

1. The Contractor must submit invoices in accordance with the section entitled "Invoice Submission" of the general conditions. Invoices cannot be submitted until all work identified in the invoice is completed.

Invoices must be distributed as follows:

a. One (1) copy must be forwarded to the Project Authority identified in call-up against the Standing Offer.

#### 7.7 Insurance

SACC Manual clause G1005C (2016-01-28) Insurance – No Specific Requirement

#### 7.8 Dispute Resolution

- (a) The parties agree to maintain open and honest communication about the Work throughout and after the performance of the contract.
- (b) The parties agree to consult and co-operate with each other in the furtherance of the contract and promptly notify the other party or parties and attempt to resolve problems or differences that may arise.
- (c) If the parties cannot resolve a dispute through consultation and cooperation, the parties agree to consult a neutral third party offering alternative dispute resolution services to attempt to address the dispute.

(d) Options of alternative dispute resolution services can be found on Canada's Buy and Sell website under the heading "<u>Dispute Resolution</u>".

#### ANNEX "A"

#### STATEMENT OF WORK

Attached in a separate document. Offeror can downloaded from the CanadaBuys website directly

#### APPENDIX TO ANNEX "A" STATEMENT OF WORK

Attached in a separate document. Offeror can downloaded from the CanadaBuys website directly

#### ANNEX "B"

#### **BASIS OF PAYMENT**

The offeror will receive an all-inclusive firm rate as shown in the tables below:

WOR	WORKSTREAM 1: Full-time virtual English as a second language training						
Type of service	Contract duration – Year 1	Contract duration – Year 2	Option year 1	Option year 2	Option year 3		
	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training		
Virtual English as a second language training – <b>*group</b> – full time.							
Virtual English as a second language training – <b>individual</b> – full time.							
Total evaluated price (sum of all periods)					\$		

\* Group: includes up to six (6) students.

The all-inclusive firm hourly rate per group (group training) and per learner (individual training) shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- Work of the teaching resource, pedagogical advisor and offeror as described in Annex A Statement of Work;
- Costs related to the means of communication used by the offeror;
- Work related to learner registration;
- Preparation and supply of deliverables; and
- Recruitment and training of resources.

WOR	KSTREAM 2: Part	time virtual Eng	lish as a second	l language traini	ng
	Contract duration – Year 1	Contract duration – Year 2	Option year 1	Option year 2	Option year 3
Type of service	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training
Virtual English as a second language training – <b>*group</b> – part time.					
Virtual English as a second language training – <b>individual</b> – part time.					
Total evaluated price (sum of all periods)					\$

\* Group: includes up to six (6) students.

The all-inclusive firm hourly rate per group (group training) and per learner (individual training) shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- Work of the teaching resource, pedagogical advisor and offeror as described in Annex A Statement of Work;
- Costs related to the means of communication used by the offeror;

- Work related to learner registration;
- Preparation and supply of deliverables; and
- Recruitment and training of resources.

WO	WORKSTREAM 3: Learner assessment for full-time intensive training					
Type of service	Contract duration – Year 1	Contract duration – Year 2	Option year 1	Option year 2	Option year 3	
	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	
Learner assessment for full-time intensive group and individual training.						
Total evaluated price (sum of all periods)					\$	

The firm all-inclusive rate for language assessments shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- The time commitment of the lead evaluator and the offeror as outlined in Annex A Statement of Work;
- Evaluation of oral competency;
- Online written assessment;
- Costs related to the means of communication used by the offeror;
- A placement report for intensive training.

WOR	WORKSTREAM 4: Learner assessment for low-intensity part-time training					
Turne of constant	Contract duration – Year 1	Contract duration – Year 2	Option year 1	Option year 2	Option year 3	
Type of service	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	Rate per assessment	
Learner assessment For part-time, low-intensity group and individual training						
Total evaluated price (sum of all periods)					\$	

The firm all-inclusive rate for language assessments shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- The time commitment of the lead evaluator and the offeror as outlined in Annex A Statement of Work;
- Evaluation of oral competency;
- Costs related to the means of communication used by the offeror;
- A placement report for low-intensity training.

WORKSTREAM 5: Group tutoring for virtual Second Language Evaluations (SLE) preparation						
		sessio	ns			
	Contract duration – Year 1	Contract duration – Year 2	Option year 1	Option year 2	Option year 3	
Type of service	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	
* Group virtual preparation sessions for the Second Language Evaluation (SLE).						

Total evaluated price (sum of all periods)

\* Group: includes up to six (6) students.

The firm all-inclusive rate per group language session shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- Work of the teaching resource, pedagogical advisor and offeror as described in Annex A Statement of Work;
- Work related to learner registration;
- Preparation of deliverables; and
- Recruitment and training of resources.

WORKSTRE	WORKSTREAM 6: Virtual English as a second language *group conversation sessions						
	Contract duration – Year 1	Contract duration – Year 2	Option year 1	Option year 2	Option year 3		
Type of service	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training	Hourly rate for training		
Virtual English as a second language *group conversation sessions.							
Total evaluated price (sum of all periods)					s		

\* Group: includes up to six (6) students.

The firm all-inclusive rate per group session shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- Work of the teaching resource, pedagogical advisor and offeror as described in Annex A Statement of Work;
- Work related to learner registration;
- Preparation of deliverables; and
- Recruitment and training of resources.

\$

#### **Cancellation fees**

The following cancellation fees will be applied to each individual and group training call-up, which a cancellation is requested.

- a. Some groups or individual sessions may be cancelled prior to the start of a course with 10 business days notice from the College, with no cancellation fee.
  - i. Cancellation prior to the start of the course:
    - 10 business days or more: \$0

- Less than 10 business days: the number of scheduled hours of instruction as indicated in the call-up for the first 10 business days up to the original call-up value.
- b. Cancellation of call-up after the start of the training:
  - i. With or without notice: 100% of the original value of the call-up;
  - ii. There is no cancellation fee if a learner passes the tests.
- c. If the offeror cancels a session, *the conversation or oral preparation session* will not be charged to the Project Authority unless it is rescheduled within a period previously identified by the Project Authority and the offeror.
- d. The Project Authority may combine or cancel groups no later than two (2) weeks after the start of class in cases where certain groups do not have enough learners.

The following cancellation fees will be applied to each SLE preparation session, each second language conversation session, and each language assessment call-up, for which a cancellation is requested.

Language assessment				
If given notice at least:	The offeror will be paid the equivalent of			
24 hours in advance	\$0			
Less than 24 hours in advance	100% of the value of the planned assessment			

Second Language Evaluation (SLE) preparation sessions					
If given notice at least:	The offeror will be paid the equivalent of				
10 business days	\$0				
Less than 10 business days in advance	100% of the value of the scheduled training hours				

Second language conversation sessions					
If given notice at least:	The offeror will be paid the equivalent of				
10 business days	\$0				
Less than 10 business days in advance	100% of the value of the scheduled training hours				

Relocation and living expenses: Not applicable.

## ANNEX "C"

# SECURITY REQUIREMENT CHECK LIST (SRCL)

÷	Government of Canada	Gouvernement du Canada			Contract Number / Numéro du c 100022990-Central-B	ontrat
					Security Classification / Classification UNCLASSIFIED	de sécurité
	NTRACT INFORM	LISTE DE VÉRIFIC ATION / PARTIE A -	INFORMATION CONTRA	S RELATIVE	S À LA SÉCURITÉ (LVERS)	
		rtment or Organizatio			<ol><li>Branch or Directorate / Direction ge</li></ol>	enérale ou Direction
		ememental d'origine éro du contrat de sou	EDSC/ESDC	mo and Address	DGSRH/HRSB s of Subcontractor / Nom et adresse d	u cour traitant
a a Subconu	act Number / Num	ero du contrat de sot	s-tranance 0. b) Na	ine and Addres	s of Subcontractor / North et auresse o	u sous-ratant
Formation I	Inguistique virtuelle e	ève description du tra n Anglais dans la région In the region of: Central	Vall : Centrale (Guébec, Ontario Ma (Guebec, Ontario, Manitoba an	anitoba et Région o d the National Cap	ie la capitale nationale) Ital Region)	
		cess to Controlled Go ès à des marchandis				No Ve Non Ou
Regulation	ons?				ns of the Technical Data Control ssujettles aux dispositions du Régiem	No Ye
sur le co	ntrôle des donnée			anees qui sont a	ssujellies aux dispositions du Regiern	en
5. a) Will the s Le fourni (Specify	supplier and its em isseur ainsi que ler the level of access	ployees require acce s employés auront-lis s using the chart in Qu	ss to PROTECTED and/or ( accès à des renseignemen uestion 7. c)	ts ou à des blen	ormation or assets? s PROTÉGÉS eVou CLASSIFIÉS?	No Ve Non Cu
5. b) Will the s PROTEC Le fourni	supplier and its em CTED and/or CLAS Isseur et ses empli	ployees (e.g. cleaner SSIFIED Information o byés (p. ex. nettoyeur	or assets is permitted.	require access t ront-lis accès à	o restricted access areas? No access des zones d'accès restreintes? L'accé	Non 🛄 Ou
5. c) is this a (	commercial courie	r or delivery requirem	ent with no overnight storag on commerciale sans entre	e?		No Ye
7. a) Indicate	the type of Informa	tion that the supplier	will be required to access /	Indiquer le type	d'information auquel le fournisseur de	vra avoir accès
		<ul> <li>Image: A set of the set of the</li></ul>	NATO / OTAI	۰ 🗌	Foreign / Étran	ger
<ol> <li>b) Release No release n</li> </ol>		ictions relatives à la c	diffusion All NATO countries		No release restrictions	
	riction relative	~	Tous les pays de l'OTAN		Aucune restriction relativ à la diffusion	e
Not releasat A ne pas diff				_		_
Restricted to Specify cour	: / Limité à : htry(les): / Préciser	le(s) pays :	Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(les): / Pré	clser le(s) pavs	Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(les): / Pr	éciser le(s) pavs :
	Information / Nivea	u d'Information	NATO UNCLASSIFIED			
PROTECTE PROTÉGÉ /			NATO UNCLASSIFIED		PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A	
PROTECTE	DB .	7	NATO RESTRICTED	Ē	PROTECTED B	
PROTÉGÉ E			NATO DIFFUSION REST		PROTÉGÉ B	
PROTECTE			NATO CONFIDENTIAL		PROTECTED C	
PROTÉGÉ ( CONFIDENT	-	=	NATO CONFIDENTIEL NATO SECRET		PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL	
CONFIDEN			NATO SECRET		CONFIDENTIAL	
SECRET	F	7	COSMIC TOP SECRET		SECRET	
SECRET			COSMIC TRÈS SECRET		SECRET	
TOP SECRE					TOP SECRET	
TRÊS SECR		-			TRÊS SECRET	
TOP SECRE TRÊS SECR					TOP SECRET (SIGINT) TRÊS SECRET (SIGINT	
TBS/SCT 35	50-103(2004/12)		Security Classification / C UNCLA	lassification de SSIFIED	sécurité	Canadä
						Canada

<u>ٹ</u>		Gouverneme	nt		Number / Numér 00022990-Centra	
τ	of Canada	du Canada				cation de sécurité
					UNCLASSIFIED	
	tinued) / PARTIE		and/or CLASSIFIED COMSE	EC Information or assets?		No Ye
	eur aura-t-II accès ate the level of se		ents ou à des blens COMSEC	désignés PROTÉGÉS et/ou CL	ASSIFIÉS?	Non Ou
	mative, indiquer le plier require acces		Ité : nsitive INFOSEC Information of	r assets?		No Ye
		-		de nature extrêmement délicat	e?	Non Ou
Document 1	s) of material / Titr Number / Numéro	du document :				
			PERSONNEL (FOURNISSE     Niveau de contrôle de la séc			
	RELIABILITY S' COTE DE FIABI			SECRET		P SECRET
	TOP SECRET-	SIGINT	NATO CONFIDENTIA	L NATO SECRET		SMIC TOP SECRET
	TRÈS SECRET SITE ACCESS	- SIGINT	NATO CONFIDENTIE	L NATO SECRET		DSMIC TRÊS SECRET
	ACCÈS AUX EN	<b>IPLACEMENTS</b>				
	Special commer	its: náclaux - Consul	Itant will use SAVE-D- work do	ne in Canada. Consultant utilise	ara SAVE-D-trav	aux effectués au Canada.
	Contract Co C					
			ig are identified, a Security Clas x de contrôle de sécurité sont	silication Guide must be provided		doit être fourni.
0 b) May up				regula, un guide de classification	i de la securite d	
		el be used for port	lons of the work?		n de la securite d	No Ye
Du pers	sonnel sans autorix Will unscreened pe	el be used for port sation sécuritaire p rsonnel be escorte	lons of the work? eut-II se voir confler des partie ed?		i de la securite d	No Ye Non Ou No Ye
Du pers If Yes, v Dans l'a	sonnel sans autoris will unscreened pe affirmative, le perso	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p rsonnel be escorte onnel en question	ions of the work? Jeut-II se voir confier des partie 20? sera-t-II escorté?	es du travall?	n de la securite (	No Ye Non Ou No Ye
Du pers If Yes, v Dans l'a ART C - SAR	sonnel sans autoris will unscreened pe affirmative, le perso	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p rsonnel be escorte onnel en question PLIER)/ PARTIE	ions of the work? leut-II se voir confler des partie ed? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT	es du travall?	n de la securie (	No Ye Non Ou No Ye
Du pers If Yes, 1 Dans l'a ART C - SAR INFORMATI	sonnel saris autoria will unscreened pe affirmative, le perso FEGUARDS (SUP ON / ASSETS /	el be used for port sation sécuritaire p rsonnel be escorte onnel en question PLIER/V PARTIE RENSEIGNEME	ions of the work? weut-li se voir confler des partie xd? sera-t-li escorté? C = MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR)		Non Ye Non Ye Non Ye Non Ou
Du pers If Yes, v Dans l'a ART C - SAR INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise	connel saris autorio will unscreened pe affirmative, le perso aEGUARIDS (SUP ON / ASSETS / supplier be regult 26?	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p rsonnel be escorte onnel en question <b>PUER/V PARTIE</b> <b>RENSEIGNEME</b> ed to receive and a	ions of the work? eeu-til se voir confiler des partie ed? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT ENTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets	on its site or	No Ye Non Ou No Ye Non Ou
Du pers If Yes, v Dans l'a ART C - SAR INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise	sonnel saris autoria will unscreened pe affirmative, le perso affirmative, le perso affirmative, le perso affirmative, le perso on / ASSETS / supplier be requir asseur sera-t-il ter	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p rsonnel be escorte onnel en question <b>PUER/V PARTIE</b> <b>RENSEIGNEME</b> ed to receive and a	ions of the work? eeu-til se voir confiler des partie ed? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT ENTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR)	on its site or	No Ye Non Ou No Ye Non Ou
Dupers If Yes, to Dans l'a ART C - SAI INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASS 1. b) Will the	sonnel saris autoriu will unscreened pe affirmative, le perso <b>ECOLARISSISUE</b> ON / ASSETS / supplier be requir lisseur sera-t-ll ter IFIÉS?	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p risonnel be escorte onnel en question PLIER)/ PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and : nu de receivoir et d ed to safeguard C	ions of the work? eeu-til se voir confiler des partie ed? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT ENTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ?	on its site or	No Ve Non OL No OL No Ve Non OL
Dupers If Yes, t Dans I's <b>ART C - SAI</b> <b>INFORMATI</b> 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASSI 1. b) Will the Le four	sonnel saris autoriu Mill unscreened pe affirmative, le persi <b>affirmative, le persi</b> <b>affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi <b>affirmative, le persi</b> <b>affirmative, le persi supplier be requir</b> nisseur sera-t-li ter</b>	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p risonnel be escorte onnel en question PLIER)/ PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and : nu de receivoir et d ed to safeguard C	Ions of the work? weu-II se voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT NTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rene OMSEC Information or assets	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ?	on its site or	Non Ou Non Ou Non Ou Non Ou Non Ou Non Ou
Dupers If Yes, t Dans l'a ART C - SAI INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASSI 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTIO	connel saris autorio Mill unscreened pe affirmative, le persi <b>accuración (SUE)</b> ON / ASSETS / supplier be requir nisseur sera-t-il ter supplier be requir nisseur sera-t-il ter DN	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p rsonnel en question PUERVIPARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and s nu de receivoir et d ed to safeguard Ci nu de protéger des	ions of the work? yeu-li se voir confiler des partie de? sera-t-li escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT Store PROTECTED and/or CL store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rens OMSEC information or assets renseignements ou des blens	es du travall? TON (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC?	: on its site or rÉGÉS et/ou	No     No     Ve     Non     Vo     Vo     Non     Ve     Ve     Non     Ve     Ve     Non     Ve
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I: Dans I: INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASS 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTION 1. c) Will the p occur at	connel saris autoriu will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi afficultaria (Saria) ON / ASSETS / supplier be requir sisseur sera-t-il ter production (manufa the supplier's site	el be used for port isation sécuritaire p risonnel en question <b>PILIER// PARTIE</b> <b>RENSEIGNEME</b> ed to receive and : nu de receivel et d ed to safeguard Ci u de protéger des cture, and/or repair or premises?	Ions of the work? ieut-II se voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rens OMSEC Information or assets renseignements ou des biens rand/or modification) of PROTE	es du travall? (ON (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate	i on Its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtai or equipment	No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ou No Ye No Ou No Ye No Ou
Du pers If Yes, y Dans l'a ART C-SAI INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASSI 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTIO 1. c) Will the p occurat Les Inst	connel saris autoriu will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi afficultaria (Saria) ON / ASSETS / supplier be requir sisseur sera-t-il ter production (manufa the supplier's site	el be used for port isation sécuritaire p risonnel en question <b>PILIER// PARTIE</b> <b>RENSEIGNEME</b> ed to receive and : nu de receivel et d ed to safeguard Ci u de protéger des cture, and/or repair or premises?	Ions of the work? ieut-II se voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rens OMSEC Information or assets renseignements ou des biens rand/or modification) of PROTE	es du travall? TON (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC?	i on Its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtai or equipment	No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ou No Ye No Ou No Ye No Ou
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I: Dans I: INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASS 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTION 1. c) Will the coccur at Les Inst et/ou Cl	connel saris autoriti will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi supplier be requiring supplier be requiring su	el be used for port isation sécuritaire p risonnel en question PILIER)/ PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and : nu de receivel and : nu de receivel en de ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des chure, and/or repair or premises? seur serviront-elles	Ions of the work? Jeu-HI se voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL and/or PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rens CMSEC Information or assets renseignements ou des blens and/or modification) of PROTE à la production (tabrication et/o	es du travall? (ON (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate	i on its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtai or equipment e matériel PROT	No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ye No Ou No Ye No Ou No Ye No Ou
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I: NFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASS 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTION 1. c) Will the p occur at Les Inst et/ou Cl	connel saris autoriti Mill unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi af	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p risonnel be escorte onnel en question PUTER///PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and a nu de receivoir et d ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des cture, and/or repair seur serviront-elles / (IT) MEDIA / S	Ions of the work? yeut-II ise voir confiler des partie d? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT STS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL ventreposer sur place des rens CMISEC Information or assets renseignements ou des blens r and/or modification) of PROTE à la production (fabrication et/o SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TEO	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation et/ou modification) d HNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO	: on Its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtal or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI)	No No Ve No
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I's INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le fourn CLASS 1. b) Will the Le fourn PRODUCTION 1. c) Will the ethou Cl INFORMATION 1. d) Will the s information	sonnel saris autoriti will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi association association association association affirmative, le persi affirmative, le per	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p risonnel en question PLIER) / PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and : nu de receive a	Ions of the work? yeu-H se voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-H escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rense OMSEC Information or assets renseignements ou des biens r and/or modification) of PROTE à la production (fabrication et/o SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TEC ms to electronically process, pr	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation et/ou modification) d SHNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO pduce or store PROTECTED and	on its site or TÉGÉS et/ou rtai or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI) Vor CLASSIFIED	No No No Ve No No Ve No
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I: Dans I: NFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASS 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTION 1. c) Will the y occur at Les Inst et/ou Cl INFORMATION 1. d) Will the tour	sonnel saris autoriti will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi supplier be require the supplier's site allations du fournisi LASSIFIÉ? DN TECHNOLOGY supplier be required ton or data ? lisseur sera-t-il tenu	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p resonnel be escorte onnel en question PUTER///PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and a nu de receivoir et d ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des clure, and/or repair or premises? seur serviront-elles / (IT) MEDIA / 3 d to use its IT syste u d'utiliser ses propi	Ions of the work? yeu-H se voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-H escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rense OMSEC Information or assets renseignements ou des biens r and/or modification) of PROTE à la production (fabrication et/o SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TEC ms to electronically process, pr	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation et/ou modification) d HNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO	on its site or TÉGÉS et/ou rtai or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI) Vor CLASSIFIED	No No No Ve
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I: Dans I: NFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASS 1. b) Will the class 1. b) Will the four PRODUCTION 1. c) Will the four efformation Informatic Informatic Le four renselg 1. e) Will the four renselg 1. e) Will the four	sonnel saris autoriti will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi <b>ECULATOS (SUE</b> ON / ASSETS / supplier be regult as? supplier be regult the supplier be regult the supplier's site allations du fournis LASSIFIE? ON TECHNOLOGY supplier be regulter ton or data? Isseur sera-t-il ten nements ou des do e be an electronic i	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p resonnel be escorte onnel en question PULER///PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and s nu de recevoir et d ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des cture, and/or repair or premises? seur serviront-elles ((T) MEDIA / S to use its IT syste i d'o use its IT syste	Ions of the work? yeut-II se voir confiler des partie d? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL ventreposer sur place des rens CMSEC Information or assets renseignements ou des blens a la production (fabrication et/o SUPPORT RELATIF A LA TEO ms to electronically process, pr res systèmes Informatiques pou S et/ou CLASSIFIES? pplier's IT systems and the gov	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des biens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation et/ou modification) d SHNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO pduce or store PROTECTED and	i on its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtal or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI) Vor CLASSIFIED troniquement des	No No No Ve No Ou No Ou No Ve No Ou No Ve No Ou No Ve No Ve No Ve No Ve No Ou Ve No
Dupers If Yes, y Dans I's INFORMATI INFORMATI I. a) Will the premise Le four CLASSI I. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTION I. c) Will the f occur at Les Inst et/ou CL INFORMATION I. c) Will the f Informatic Les Inst et/ou CL INFORMATION INFORMATIO	sonnel saris autoria will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi <b>ECUARDSYSUE</b> ON / ASSETS / supplier be requir insseur sera-t-ll ter IFIÉS? supplier be requir insseur sera-t-ll ter DN production (manufa the supplier's site allations dur star- supplier be requirer ton or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter DN TECHNOLOGY supplier be requirer ton or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter on teach or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter inserate or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter on teach or data?	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p resonnel be escorte onnel en question PULER///PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and s nu de recevoir et d ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des cture, and/or repair or premises? seur serviront-elles ((T) MEDIA / S to use its IT syste i d'o use its IT syste	Ions of the work? yeu-II is voir confiler des partie de? sera-I-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT Store PROTECTED and/or CL interposer sur place des rene OMSEC information or assets renseignements ou des blend a la production (fabrication et/or support relation) of PROTE à la production (fabrication et/or SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TEO ms to electronically process, pr res systèmes informatiques pou 3 et/ou CLASSIFIÉS? pplier's IT systems and the gov système informatique du fourni	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets seignements ou des blens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation eVou modification) d HNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO bduce or store PROTECTED and ur traiter, produire ou stocker élect emment department or agency? seeur et celui du ministère ou de l'	i on its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtal or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI) Vor CLASSIFIED troniquement des	No No Ve No Ou No Ou No Ve No Ou No Ve No
Du pers If Yes, y Dans I'a Dans I'a INFORMATI INFORMATI I1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASSI I1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTION I1. c) Will the f occur at Les inst et/ou Cl INFORMATIONICION INFORMATIONICIONICIONICIONICIONICIONICIONICIONI	sonnel saris autoria will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi affirmative, le persi aff	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p resonnel be escorte onnel en question PULER///PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and s nu de recevoir et d ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des cture, and/or repair or premises? seur serviront-elles ((T) MEDIA / S to use its IT syste i d'o use its IT syste	Ions of the work? yeu-II ise voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rens OMSEC information or assets renseignements ou des biens renseignements ou des biens renseignements ou des biens a la production (tabrication et/o SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TEC ms to electronically process, pr res systèmes informatiques pou s et/ou CLASSIFIES? pplier's IT systems and the gov système informatique du fourni	es du travall? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets seignements ou des blens PROT ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation eVou modification) d HNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO bduce or store PROTECTED and ur traiter, produire ou stocker élect emment department or agency? seeur et celui du ministère ou de l'	i on its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtal or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI) Vor CLASSIFIED troniquement des	No No No Ve
Du'pers If Yes, y Dans l'a ART CISAL INFORMATI 1. a) Will the premise Le four CLASSI 1. b) Will the Le four PRODUCTIO 1. c) Will the f occur at Les Inst et/ou Cl INFORMATIO 1. d) Will the f Informat Le four renselg 1. e) Will the Dispose gouvern	sonnel saris autoria will unscreened pe affirmative, le persi <b>ECUARDSYSUE</b> ON / ASSETS / supplier be requir insseur sera-t-ll ter IFIÉS? supplier be requir insseur sera-t-ll ter DN production (manufa the supplier's site allations dur star- supplier be requirer ton or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter DN TECHNOLOGY supplier be requirer ton or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter on teach or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter inserate or data? Insseur sera-t-ll ter on teach or data?	el be used for porti sation sécuritaire p resonnel be escorte onnel en question PULER///PARTIE RENSEIGNEME ed to receive and s nu de recevoir et d ed to safeguard C nu de protéger des cture, and/or repair or premises? seur serviront-elles ((T) MEDIA / S to use its IT syste i d'o use its IT syste	Ions of the work? yeu-II ise voir confler des partie ad? sera-t-II escorté? C - MESURES DE PROTECT INTS / BIENS store PROTECTED and/or CL 'entreposer sur place des rens OMSEC information or assets renseignements ou des biens renseignements ou des biens renseignements ou des biens a la production (tabrication et/o SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TEC ms to electronically process, pr res systèmes informatiques pou s et/ou CLASSIFIES? pplier's IT systems and the gov système informatique du fourni	es du travall?  ION (FOURNISSEUR)  ASSIFIED Information or assets seignements ou des blens PROT ? COMSEC?  CTED and/or CLASSIFIED mate u réparation et/ou modification) d  HNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATIO Doduce or store PROTECTED and ur traiter, produire ou stocker élect emment department or agency? Classification de sécurité	i on its site or rÉGÉS et/ou rtal or equipment e matériel PROT N (TI) Vor CLASSIFIED troniquement des	No No Ve No Ou No Ou No Ve No Ou No Ve No

Gove of Ca	mm	nent ta		Gouvernen du Canada	nent				_				néro du contra entral-B	at	
	e ioro								Secu		Ication		sification de s	écurité	
RT C - (continuel For users comple site(s) or premise Les utilisateurs q niveaux de sauve For users comple	ting i is. ul rei igard ting i	the f mplia le re the f	orm ssen quis orm	manually use t le formulaire aux installatio online (via th	e manuell ons du fou ne Internet	ement do Imisseur. ), the sum	ivent utiliser	le tableau réc s automaticali	apitulatif y populat	d-dessour	s pour	Indique	er, pour chaqu o previous que	ie catégori estions.	le, les
Dans le cas des u dans le tableau ré				l remplissent				net), les répor TABLEAU R		· · · ·	précé	dentes	sont automati	quement :	salsles
Calagory Calagorie	PRO	TECTE	P	CLASSIFIED			NATO			COMSEC					
	۸	в	с	CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL	SECRET	TOP SECRET TRES	NATO RESTRICTED	NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO	NATO SECRET	COSMC TOP SECRET COSMC	Pac	B C	CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL	SECRET	TOP SECRET TRES
formation / Assets knaeignements / Biens						SECRET	DIFFUSION	CONFIDENTIEL		TRES SECRET					SECRET
Media / Apport TI															
Link / en électronique															
La description	du tr	aval	l vis	é par la prése	nte LVER	S est-elle	de nature Pi	ROTÉGÉE et/	bu CLAS		on"		I	No Non	
La description If Yes, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr y thi: ative, on de ment	raval s for , clas e séc tatior	i vis m b self curi n att	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut é lached to this :	nte LVER the top s formulai et au bas SRCL be	S est-elle and botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC	de nature Pi m in the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or (	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitied "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED?	ou CLAS scurity C rité dans	lassificati	on". titulé	•		No Non	
La description If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documenta If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non	
If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documental If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non No Non	
La description If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documenta If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non	
La description If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documenta If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non	
La description If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documenta If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non	
La description If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documenta If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non	
La description If Yee, classif Dans l'affirma « Classificatio 2. b) Will the docu La documenta If Yee, classifi attachments ( Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du tr stive, on de ment tion a v this (e.g. stive, on de	aval s for clas e séd tatlor asso s for SEC , clas e séd	i vis m t ssif curi n att clée m t ssif	é par la prése by annotating ler le présent té » au haut e lached to this : a la présente by annotating T with Attach ler le présent	the LVER the top a formulai at au bas SRCL be LVERS a the top a ments).	S est-elle ind botto re en Ind du formu PROTEC jera-t-elle and botto re en Ind	de nature Pi m In the are iquant le niv laire. TED and/or ( PROTÉGÉE m In the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et/ a entitled "Se veau de sécur CLASSIFIED? et/ou CLASS a entitled "Se veau de sécur	bu CLAS ecurity C Ité dans IFIÉE? ecurity C	lassificati la case ir lassificati la case ir	on" a	nd Indi e		No Non	

	Gouvernement du Canada		Co		er / Numéro du contrat 990-Central-8
			Security	Classification	n / Classification de sécurité LASSIFIED
				0.10.	
ART D - AUTHORIZATION / PA	RTIE D - AUTORISATIO	DN			
<ol><li>Organization Project Authority.</li></ol>	/ Chargé de projet de l'o	rganisme			
lame (print) - Nom (en lettres mou Aude Lortie	nees)	Title - Titre	Collège@EDSC	Signature Lortie	Aude Digitally signed by Lortis, Aude
elephone No Nº de téléphone	Facsimile No Nº de		E-mail address - Adresse cour	riel	Date
14-619-6861	Concernable de la cá	udit de Perse	aude.lortle@hrsdo-rhdcc.gc.cc	a	
<ol> <li>Organization Security Authority ame (print) - Nom (en lettres mou</li> </ol>		Title - Titre	inisme	Signature	
fartine Péloguin		Senior Sec	urity Officer	peloqui	n, martine Digitally signed by peloguin, martine
elephone No Nº de téléphone	Facsimile No Nº de		E-mail address - Adresse cour		Date
343-551-5756			martine.peloquin@servicecan		
<ol> <li>Are there additional instruction Des instructions supplémentair</li> </ol>			classification de la sécurité) son	t-elles jointes	s? No Yes
6. Procurement Officer / Agent d'a	approvisionnement				
iame (print) - Nom (en lettres mou	lées)	Title - Titre		Signature	
elephone No Nº de téléphone	Facsimile No Nº de	e télécopleur	E-mail address - Adresse col	urriel	Date
7. Contracting Security Authority	Autorité contractante er	matière de sé	acurttá.		
amer origin - Nom (en lettres mot	lees)	Title - Titre		omp	te, Digitally signed by
APPROVED	00 am 1an 00 0000				Lecompte, Denis Date: 2023.01.23 10:06
By Denis Lecompte at 10	)			nis	-05'00'
elephone No Nº de téléphone	Facsimile No Nº de	e telecopieur	E-mall address - Adresse col	umel	Date